BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING
Tuesday, February 28, 2023 7:13 PM - Tyringham Town Hall, 116 Main Road

Board members present: James Consolati, Matthew Puntin and Michael Curtin.
Others present: Molly Curtin-Schaefer

Treasurer warrants and previous minutes were approved. Birthday cards were signed.

Mail: Notice of public hearing for Cobble Farm LLC — use of commercial kitchen and Notice of
public hearing for Mr. & Mrs. Sherbany to build an enclosed stairway on garage. A letter from
Mr. Hildebrand regarding his 2023 tax bill. DLS — FY2024 Preliminary Cherry Sheet Estimates.
A letter from Catherine Mardula to the Library stating Catherine will not be working in Library
this summer due to family issues.

A letter will be sent to Mr. Hildibrand explaining the tax rate for FY23 did not increase, but
valuation of his property may have and he can contact the Board of Assessors for an
abatement.

It was unanimously agreed to keep the evening meeting at 7 pm and the morning meeting at
8:30 am.

It was unanimously agreed that Matthew Puntin will sit in on the ZBA hearing with the members
as a guide. 3 members are new and have not attended a hearing.

March 9, 2023, we have a meeting set up with Nadia Madden from the National Flood Insurance
Program.

TRANSFER STATION: The hauling of trash and recyclables will be put out to bid. Our current
contract expires June 30, 2023.

A discussion ensued about the use of comp time and office hours. Comp time is earned when
an employee works more hours than scheduled and takes time off instead of overtime pay.

Matthew PTJnti;n, Clerk



